MIDWEST BREEZES

On Oct. 18, 1982 this editor had the pleasure of attending
the Mexican Open Golf Tournament for the employees at
Briarwood C.C. Paul Voykin, Supt. sure knows how to host
an event of this nature. The food and refreshments were
ample for everyone and of top quality.

Many of you have heard and read Paul's statement that
““Overgrooming is over spending”. The application of this
premise at Briarwood has produced a golf course that was
in excellent condition. The turf on the fairways at Briarwood
C.C. was beautiful. Paul says it has been that way the whole
season.

The Bull Sheet editor has many responsibilities: such as
being the bookkeeper; sending out statements to the various
advertisers; give them credit on their account when payment
has been made; look for news items; write news articles;
gather all news articles and select the most appropriate ones
for the next issue; make sure they reach the printer on a cer-
tain date; when the proofs are returned proofread them and
then make up the dummy and get it back to the printer to
meet the deadline. This may require working Saturday and
Sunday. The Bull Sheet editor is also the photographer.
There is one thing in the Bull Sheet editors favor. That one
thing is the printer he has to work with. Ever-Redi Printing
has been the Bull Sheet printer ever since it started thirty-
eight years ago, a record we are proud of. Ever-Redi Prin-
ting Service has performed a super job for us.

Who would like to become the next Bull Sheet editor?

POSITION OPEN
Wanted - Golf Course Supt.
Thorngate C.C. 18 hole private club. Contact President
William Walter or Jack Rouhier, 312/945-1105.

Clarence Mueller, Supt. Glen Dale C.C. received quarter cen-
tury G.C.S.A.A. pin.

Norman Meyer, from Ravisloe, was in the hospital.

Ed Bruansky, Supt. Elk Grove Village Park Dist. is in the
hospital.

Dear Editor,
The formidable wives of the National Greenkeepers - 1929
- pictured in the November issue of the Bull Sheet are not
much different looking than some of 1982 National
Superintendents’ wives. Both groups could use a little aerobic
dancing and other exercise. Sincerely yours,
Paul N. Voykin
(ten pounds overweight and running)

Editor's Note:

| would suggest that Paul practices what he preaches. The
last time | saw Paul | would suggest that he shoot for the
twenty pound figure rather than the ten pound that he
stated. Try it, Paul - the only thing you can lose is some
of those extra pounds.

The results of the M.A.G.C.S. annual meeting held at Cyprus
Inn on Nov. 2nd were:

President....... Pete Leuzinger, Supt. St. Charles C.C.
1st Vice Pres....... Roger Stewart, Supt. Riverside C.C.
2nd Vice Pres.Joe P. Williamson, Supt. Briar Ridge C.C.
Directors. .. ... Julius Albaugh, Supt. Westmoreland C.C.

........... David Behrman, Supt. Deer Creek Golf Club
............... J. Michael Hart, Supt. Bon Vivant C.C.
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Jerry Weissman & Paul Voykin. Mr. Weissman helped Paul

start the Mexican Open 18 years ago when he was on
Paul’s committee and gave the first trophy.

Bob Newman, Pres. Briarwood C.C.
Paul Voykin, Supt. at the 18th Mexican Open Golf Tour-
nament, Oct. 18, 1982

M.A.G.C.S. January 1983 meeting will be held at Arrow Head
G.C. Bob Breen,Supt. will be our host on January 10th.



